
KILVE PARISH COUNCIL
 Minutes of the meeting held on

  22/01/2019 at Kilve Village Hall

Present:
Kilve Parish Councillors: A Keen, M Walton, P Woolley,
                                            E Grigg, P Gill, S Collins, B Whitehead
County Councillor: H Davies
Clerk: Mrs S Rushent 
1134/19: Apologies for Absence: District Cllr. Goss
1135/19: Declarations of Interest: None Presented                  
1136/19: Approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on           
                27/11/18: All agreed       
1137/19: Matters Arising: Still issues with carpark nothing else    
                can be done, recycling issue in Millands people involved 
                do not want help, will monitor the situation, Cllr Grigg
                to contact WS Ambulance re Defibrillator, agreed to 
                keep precept the same.           
 1138/19: County Councillor’s Report: CCllr Davies reported 
                because of Christmas and the New Year it had been a
                quiet period, mostly about Highways Works:
                1st- 13th February 2019: Temporary Closure A39          
                Minehead to Williton from 150m NE from junction
                with Sandhill Lane, NE for a distance of 10 metres.
                Works are expected to last 1 Evening (18.38-23.30hrs)
                Order effective on 13th February 2019, remain in force
                for 18 months.
                2nd – 18th February 2019 Temporary Closure, North 
                Street, Williton, expected to last for 3 days to enable BT
                Open Reach to gain safe access to carriage way box to
                Provider customer service to be carried out. A-Plant Lux
                Traffic Control will be in operation.
                3rd to 4th to 29th March 2019, Doniford Road, Williton, 
                Road space has been booked to start on St Peters School
                Crossing, start date will depend when main contractors 
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              can access site. More information nearer the time.
              4th to 18th March and finishing on 31st March 2019, A358
              Drainage & Resurfacing at Black Arch Bridge, Sampford 
              Brett. This scheme has been on the back burner waiting 
              for funding, this location will be CLOSED 24/7 to enable
              the work to be carried out over a two week period. This 
              will create a major problem for all travellers. I have
              written to Somerset Highways as not received plans of
              proposed diversions. Has any thought been given to the 
              “BLUE LIGHT SERVICES” as this road is the ONLY 
              fast and direct route to Taunton. Cllr Davis reported that
              he had heard today that repair works to the A39 EQH
              for resurfacing would be done 6th-8th March 2019.
              He also reported that Bus Passes are for life and would be 
              Reviewed every 5 yrs for usage. If the Bus Pass holder 
              Fails to inform SCC of change of Address they will be 
              Charged a £10 renewal fee. If the Bus pass is used in 
              London SCC are unable to track because of the “Oyster
              System” although it can be tracked in other areas.
              Discussion followed. The Chairman thanked him for 
              attending.
1139/19: None available.
1140/19: The Somerset Wood: This is a new partnership with 
               TDBC, Cheddon Fitzpaine and West Monkton PCs to 
               create the Somerset Wood, to commemorate the County’s
               fallen in World War One. It will cover 9.5 hectares and 
               comprise of 11,281 trees, this number will match those 
               listed in The Somerset Book of Honour which is kept in 
               the South Transept of Wells Cathedral. After discussion it
               proposed by Cllr Woolley and seconded by Cllr Grigg to
               donate £100 for 4 Trees.
1141/19: Defibrillator update: Cllr Grigg stated that she had 
               Completed all the forms re: new one defibrillator, waiting
               for reply, she had also passed on details Holford PC re:
               training sessions. The Chairman thanked her
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1142/19: Clerks Report: The Clerk stated a date had to be booked 
                for the Annual Parish Meeting, she said that it had to be 
                held before the end of May, the Cllrs said they were
                flexible re:date. She had received an invoice from
                Holford PC for £61 re: the memorial all agreed, 1 other
                cheque was signed,
1143/19: Items raised by Councillors: Cllr Walton reported that 
                he had contacted Ian Porter AONB about Kilve Beach 
                Car Park and the Beach area with a view to making some
                improvements with consent of East Quantockhead Estate
                discussion followed it was agreed to arrange a site 
                meeting week commencing 4th February 2019 and to 
                invite Mark Ward from Somerset Costal Project. 
                Cllr Woolley stated that were grants available from Sport
                England and other organisations for equipment for 
                Recreation areas however as nothing has been decided 
                by SSCC re the land nothing can progress, she will
                persevere.
1144/19:  Date of next meeting: 26th March 2019 in the
                Denovan Room.
               
                The Chairman thanked everyone for coming 
                The meeting closed at 20.21             
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